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                                  Sixteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
 

 

 
 
Schedule of Altar Boys for Sunday, September 26th: 
    English Divine Liturgy:  Group #1 – Jake Widmor, Tyler Widmor 

* * * * * * * 
Schedule of Ushers for Sunday, September 26th: 
    English Divine Liturgy:  Group #1 – Mrs. Vera Malysz, Ms. Christina Malysz 

* * * * * * * 

Calendar of Events for the week of September 16th: 
Sunday (today) – Parish Family Picnic Lunch &  

Junior U.O.L. meeting following the Liturgy 
Wednesday  -   8:30 a.m., Moleben for sick parishioners 

Friday  -   Feast Day of the Nativity of St. Mary, the Mother of God 

- 9:00 a.m., Divine Liturgy 
Saturday -    9:00 a.m., Ukrainian School 

- 9:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m., Library hours 

- 12:00 Holodomor Commemoration (See Separate Notice) 
Sunday -    8:30 a.m., English Divine Liturgy 
  -    9:45 a.m., Beginning of Sunday School 
  -  10:15 a.m., Ukrainian Divine Liturgy 
  -    Junior U.O.L. Coffee Hour following both Liturgies 

* * * * * * * 
Please notify the clergy if a family member is admitted to the hospital.  Remember – 

only the Parma Hospital notifies the clergy of any parishioners admitted and then, only if the 
parishioner registers as a member of St. Vladimir’s.  Also, parishioners who would like a home 
visit are asked to contact the clergy and make their wishes known. 

* * * * * * * 
    With love and fond memories, we remember Fr.  

Stephen and Pani Matka Ann annually in September 
on the occasion of their special dates – Fr. Stephen’s 
birthday on September17th and Pani Matka Anna’s on  
September 9th. 

                                       Memory Eternal!     Vichnaya Pamyat!    
* * * * * * * 

As our youth begin a new school year, we greet them on receiving Our Lord God & Savior 
Jesus Christ in the Holy Sacrament of Communion.  May God bless them and keep them safe.  
Parents:  Please remember their spiritual education and enroll them in Sunday School.  For more 
information about Sunday School, please contact Mrs. Mary Ann Sklaryk, youth minister. 

* * * * * * * 
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Greetings go out to all men and women named Zachary, Elizabeth, Mary, Joachim and 

Anna on their Name’s Day this week.  Mnohaya Lita! 
* * * * * * * 

Anniversary greetings go out this week to Emily & Michael Nakonachny, who celebrated 
their third wedding anniversary on September 12th.  Mnohaya Lita! 

* * * * * * * 
Our U.O.L. chapter invites all parishioners to their fall Pot-Luck dinner and meeting on 

Monday, September 24th, at 6:00 p.m.  Please consider joining this dynamic national church 
organization.  For more information, call Mrs. Donna Kominko or Ms. Melanie Nakonachny, co- 
presidents of our chapter.  

* * * * * * * 
Parents of children 8 years of age who desire to have them receive First Holy Confession 

on Pentecost Sunday in June, 2019 MUST register the child(ren) for classes by October 7th.  The 
classes will begin shortly to prepare the children for this most important part of their spiritual 
development. 

* * * * * * * 

Are your 2018 parish dues paid? 
Please check in the parish office if you have any questions. 

* * * * * * * 

We greet the newly-elected officers of both our Senior & Junior U.O.L. chapters who, 
were elected to their respective positions for the 2018-2019 year.  They are: 
 
Junior U.O.L.: President – Julia Hontaruk  Vice-President – John Meaden 
   Secretary – Sophia Schilling Treasurer – Christina Logvynyuk 
   Sunshine -  Julia Hontaruk  Advisor:  Mrs. Emily Wobser 
 
Senior U.O.L.: Co-Presidents -  Mrs. Donna Kominko & Ms. Melanie Nakonachny 
  Vice-President – Michael Nakonachny Secretary – Mrs. Emily Wobser 
  Treasurer – Mrs. Tamara Host  Sunshine – Ms. Mary Pavlyshyn 
Social Chairperson:  Nina Novak 
 
May God’s blessings be up them and all chapter members as they begin a new year 
working for the Glory of God and His Holy Church. 

* * * * * * * 
The new Ushers’ Schedule is ready for distribution.  In order for this program to 

be successful, greeters are asked to follow their schedule.  As always, we should keep in 
mind that everyone should welcome guests to our church.  A warm smile and a few kind 
words go far in making people feel welcome.  A friendly and caring parish is a growing 
parish. 

Also, the new Altar Boy has been mailed to all parents.  Last year the Altar Boys 
had outstanding success in following their schedule.  We pray that this will continue this 
year. 
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Our profound condolences and prayers are offered to Mykola Schidowka, children 

Alex and Sophia and the entire family on the death of their beloved wife and mother 
Michelle who entered into eternity on Monday, September 10th at the age of 41.  Funeral 
services were conducted from our church yesterday, Saturday, September 15th.  Michelle 
was a member of our Ukrainian Choir with a beautiful alto voice.  Following a very difficult 
illness, she has been freed from all her pain and suffering.  We believe she is now singing 
with the angels in a place where there is no sickness, suffering nor sadness but life 
everlasting.  May her memory be eternal!  Vichnaya Pamyat!    

* * * * * * * 
On Saturday, September 22nd at Noon, our Ukrainian Community will 

commemorate the 85th Anniversary of the Holodomor/Man Made Famine in Ukraine that 
killed between 7-10 million by forced starvation under the USSR dictator, Stalin.  A 
memorial service will be held in front of our Famine Monument followed by a 
commemorative program with the participation of all local Ukrainian Schools and the 
Zorya Women’s Ensemble.  Please plan to participate. 

* * * * * * * 
Thank you to our Youth Minister Mrs. Mary Ann Sklaryk and all who prepared and donated 

the various foods for today’s parish picnic. 

* * * * * * * 
This fall a retreat for Young Adults will be held in October at Camp Nazareth in Mercer, PA 
(near All Saints Camp).  The topic will be:  Faith and Politics.  For more information, please 

contact Fr. John. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

With the Saints give rest oh Christ, to the souls of Your departed servants. 
We offer our prayers and condolences to the families of our faithful who entered into 

eternity during the summer months.   
 

Ihor Trypniak 
Anna Wasylenko 
Leon Borowec 

Verda Stepanek 
Taras (Terry) Shkurka 
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Petro Rudy 
Gloria Anotonuk 
Helen Pukach 

Dymytro Yurchuk 
 

May their Memory be Eternal!  Vichnaya Pamyat! 
 

 
Gods Blessing be upon the recently Baptized and Chrismated children, their parents and 

their family members.   
 

Lilliya Marie Lloyd 
Lucas Ivakhiv 
David Turchyn 

 
Many Years!  Mnohiya Lita! 

 

 
Greetings and God’s blessings to Zuzana and Zoryan Spryn on their recent marriage.   

 
Many Years!  Mnohiya Lita! 

* * * * * * *       

Attend Church every Sunday as a Family 
and unite with Our Lord in Holy Communion. 

* * * * * * * 

Church Office Hours:  Monday thru Friday, 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Office Phone: (440) 886-3223 


